Fremont Cable Committee Meeting Minutes August 17, 2020
Approved 09/21/2020

In Attendance:

Bill Millios, Coordinator

Neal Janvrin, Committee Member, Selectmen’s Representative
Jose Rivera Hernandez and Todd O’Malley, Committee Members
Kathy Clement, Selectmen’s Clerk

I. The Coordinator called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm at the Fremont Town Hall basement meeting
room. All rose for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Il. Neal moved to approve the minutes of July 20, 2020 as written. Todd seconded the motion and the
vote was unanimous 4-0.

Ill. Chairman’s Report: None

IV. Coordinators Report:
A. Bill mentioned that lan Fraize is leaving for college, Jose and Todd showed an interest in
learning how to broadcast meetings. Bill will begin training Jose starting next week. The
Committee is always interested in having residents willing to learn and broadcast
meetings.
B. Bill reviewed the budget to show the new members the finances with expenses,
franchise payment from Comcast paid quarterly and how the running balance is tracked.

V. Neal mentioned that at the last meeting he was asked to check with Heidi and Mike Rydeen about
the Deliberative session and there is a tentative date of Saturday, January 30 with a snow date being the
following Saturday with both School and Town held on the same day.

VI. Todd began the discussion on the meeting room big screen TV and the options of hardwire or
wireless. Hardwire would be cheaper by a few hundred dollars and would be more reliable and wireless
has a few options. One wireless option is Chromecast and Microsoft adapter are plug and play are
connected with an HDMI cable, but Chromecast is usually limited to one screen. Microsoft is not
compatible with Apple devices and Chromecast is compatible but with one screen this is limiting. Easy
Cast Pro 2 also connects with HDMI to multiple TV’s and the app can be downloaded on any device, and
will work with any device, it is up to 4k output this option is a little more expensive. For wireless and
multiple screens this would be the best option.

The discussion continued as whether wire or wireless were better, and with placement of TV being
stationary on the wall or moveable on a cart. Selectmen Roger Barham has a cart for FCTV to place up
to an 80" screen. The Committee decided to start with the cart from Roger and if it needs to be changed
after using at the meetings when needed it can be mounted on the wall.

Jose will research prices for TV’s as close to 80” with all the options needed, and all the wires needed.
After he gets prices Bill with speak to Access AV to get a quote for the TV and installation as they have
been good to work with.

VIl. New Business: None

VIII. Next meeting: Monday, September 21, 2020
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With no further business before the committee Neal made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:24 pm.
Jose seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Clement
Recording Secretary



